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CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS DEPARTMENT
Selection of Executive Architect

MC24013 MCEC Seismic Improvements & Associated Structures 

UC San Diego Medical Center – East Campus  

University of California San Diego
The University of California San Diego Health (“UC San Diego” or “University”) systems requests a written response to this Request for Qualifications (“RFQ”) for selecting an Executive Architect for the MCEC Seismic Improvements & Associated Structures project. 
Under the direction of the Facilities Division Leadership and Construction Projects Department (CPD), the Executive Architect will assist with seismic analysis and retrofit designs of facilities for Non-structural Performance Categories (NPC) and Structural Performance Categories (SPC) for the MCEC Seismic Improvements & Associated Structures project. The Executive Architect may assist in a PEER review of lateral force resisting systems as well as ADA accessibility upgrades. Project will be located at the UC San Diego Health East Campus.  

This project is to seismically evaluate and retrofit the UC San Diego Health East Campus building.  The estimated cost is $138,000,000, break down below, and may be constructed in multiple phases at CCCI 9751. The project will be subject to the health/university administrative approval process.

Construction breakdowns are estimated to be approximately: 

1. SPC 4D - 

$90,000,000

2. ADA Improvements -
$18,000,000

3. NPC 4D - 

$22,000,000

4. NPC 5 - 

 $ 8,000,000

For additional information, please visit our Planroom (https://www.ucsdplanroom.com/)
  

Proposals are due electronically no later than 2:00 p.m., Wednesday, October 23, 2024. 
The University is committed to promoting and increasing participation of small business enterprises (SBEs) and disabled veteran business enterprises (DVBEs), subject to any and all applicable obligations under state and federal law, and University policies.  The selected consultant shall make best efforts to provide qualified SBEs and DVBEs with the maximum opportunity to participate. 

Every effort will be made to ensure that all persons have equal access to contracts and other business opportunities with the University within the limits imposed by law or University policy.  Each candidate firm may be required to show evidence of its equal employment opportunity policy. The work described in the contract is a public work subject to section 1771 of the California Labor Code.

